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Thank you Mr. President.

The United States is proud to cosponsor this important resolution, and I am pleased to be here to speak for it.

It is appropriate that on the sixtieth anniversary of the founding of the United Nations we come together in support of a resolution to commemorate the sixtieth anniversary of the Holocaust and to honor and remember its victims.

Appropriate because the United Nations as an institution was built upon the ashes of the Holocaust and the Second World War with an important mission.

That mission is to help ensure that the international community will never again allow such a crime against humanity to be committed, never again allow the world to be plunged into such violence and chaos.

The greatest tribute we can pay to the Holocaust’s millions of victims, of whom by far the greatest number were the six million Jews – one third of the Jewish people – who were robbed of their lives in Nazi death camps, is to ensure that we never forget them or their sacrifice.

We must do everything we can so that future generations in perpetuity will know of this great crime and learn its important lessons.

While the Holocaust occurred sixty years ago, its lessons are no less relevant today.

When a President or a Member State can brazenly and hatefully call for a second Holocaust by suggesting that Israel, the Jewish homeland, should be wiped off the map, it is clear that not all have learned the lessons of the Holocaust and that much work remains to be done.

And when some member states shamefully hesitate to decisively condemn such remarks, it is clear that much work remains to be done.

That is why the resolution before us today is so important.  Among its measures, it will designate January 27 of each year as an International Day of Commemoration in memory of the victims of the Holocaust, call for the Secretary-General to establish a program of Holocaust outreach, and urge member states to put into place educational programs to teach future generations the lessons of the Holocaust so as to prevent future acts of genocide.

This program will complement the work already undertaken by the Task Force for International Cooperation on Holocaust Education, Remembrance and Research, a group of twenty countries that has been working with governments, NGOs and civil society to introduce into school curricula material about the Holocaust and the devastation that can result when hatred is allowed to spread and is even encouraged by rogue governments.

Other international organizations such as the Organization for Security and Cooperation in Europe are emphasizing education, legislation and law enforcement as the measures that will contain and eventually eliminate racial and religious hatred.

Mr. President,

This resolution is the most fitting tribute we can pay in memory of the victims of the Holocaust, and reflects the core values and principles upon which the United Nations was founded.   I hope it will pass with unanimous support.  

